
City of Madison

Legislation Text

City of Madison
Madison, WI  53703

www.cityofmadison.com

Title

Approving plans and specifications for Bartillon Drive (Kinsman Boulevard to Portage Road) and authorizing
the Mayor and City Clerk to enter into agreements with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation.  (17th
AD)

Body
PREAMBLE

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WDOT) has prepared the plans and specifications for the
extension of Bartillon Drive from the current termination point just north of Kinsman Blvd to Portage Road.  The
project will also include the closure of the existing median opening at Pierstorff Street.

The project on Bartillon Drive includes the construction of an urban roadway with curb and gutter, bikelanes,
sidewalk, and storm drainage.

The Bartillon Drive connection will provide a new alternative access to USH 51 for residents in the area
surrounding Portage Road.  The roadway will allow traffic to access USH 51 at a traffic signal.  Previously,
traffic accessing USH 51 did so at the non-signalized intersection at Rieder Road.

The closure of the median on USH 51 at Pierstorff Street will allow the construction of a more formal street
connection from the west in the current Pierstorff Street right of way.  This connection is important to business
in the Truax area.

As a component of the project, the WDOT will also construct sidewalk along the west side of Portage Road
from Bartillon Drive to Rieder Road.

All of these improvements will benefit both the WDOT and the City by providing good safe access to USH 51.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the plans and specifications for Bartillon Drive (Kinsman
Boulevard to Portage Road) are hereby approved, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Mayor and City Clerk are hereby authorized to enter into agreements
with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for Bartillon Drive (Kinsman Boulevard to Portage Road).

Fiscal Note
Breakdown of Total Project Cost

Total Cost $  1,867,250
City Cost $       54,000
State / Federal Cost $  1,813,250

The City’s share ($54,000) is included in the 2010 Capital Budget.  Construction is scheduled for 2010.  Funds
available in the following account:  CS53-58250-810571-00-53W0133
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